


THE RALEIGH ARCHITECTURE company

December 14, 2015
DETAILED DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED WORK

Attn:

Secretary, C.AR.
Room 510 - City Hall
900 E. Broad Street
Richmond, VA 23219

Review Type:
Conceptual Review, Commission of Architectural Review, City of Richmond

The lot owned by David Kapella at 2400 E. Franklin Street, Richmond is located in the St. John's
Church Historic District. It is Mr. Kapella’s desire to build one, detached single family residence
on the vacant lot.

The Standards for New Construction in The Old & Historic Districts Handbook and Design
Review Guidelines state, "New structures should face the most prominent street bordering the
site” (pg42). The property, as indicated above, is addressed to E. Franklin Street. There are
several physical factors that make locating a house in close proximity to E. Franklin Street
extraordinarily difficult. In addition, there are several other reasons, as suggested below, that
support our proposal for locating the house at an alternative area on the property.

The final design of the residence will need approval by the Commission of Architectural Review
in the form of a Certificate of Appropriateness, but at this time we are requesting a Conceptual
Review, to obtain meaningful feedback from the Commission on the viability of locating the new
residence on the northern end of the lot before proceeding with the substantial design
development.

We ask you to consider the following when reviewing our proposal to locate the house on the
northern side of the property adjoining N 24th. Street:

Zoning: The property is bordered by single family residences to the north, but is currently
zoned M-1. M-1 does not permit single family residential construction. To accommodate their
proposed use, the owners are proceeding with a rezoning application, requesting R-6. Sec.
114-412.7, under the R-6 division of the Richmond Zoning Ordinance mandates that "No
driveway intersecting a street shall be permitted on a lot devoted to dwelling use when alley
access is available to serve such a lot." A public alley exists on the northeastern end of the
property and as such it would be required the driveway access to be from the northeast, not E.
Franklin Street. It would be logical then to situate the house on the northern side of the property.

Hardship: A steep grade consisting of a 30' rise over 50' exists on the southern side of the
property adjoining E. Franklin Street. To locate a house on E. Franklin Street would require
extensive and expensive site alteration and drainage solutions. This would make the feasibility of
placing a house in this location very costly.

Detailed Description of Proposed Work continues on the next page
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